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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 
	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 13 January 2022, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Adult L Safeguarding Adults Review
Most of the NSAB meeting was devoted to considering a final draft of the Adult L Safeguarding Adults Review Report. The Safeguarding Adults Review had been led by Independent Lead Reviewer, Karen Rees and she presented the report and the main areas for strengthening practice. Recommendations were themed around the following areas: management of alcohol dependency and decision-making; safeguarding – domestic abuse and the cared for/carer relationship; safeguarding – self-neglect; multi-agency working, communication and pandemic impact. The NSAB agreed the final version of the report and discussed a first draft of the action plan which would address the recommendations made. The Board need to prepare a number of accompanying documents and liaise with Adult L’s family prior to publication. 

	Prevent Update
The Board received an update on Prevent from Safe Newcastle. Newcastle continues to receive additional funding from the Home Office to support delivery of the Prevent duty as Newcastle is assessed as being at greater risk from extremism and terrorist threats. However, the threat to Newcastle and the region, is no greater than the current national assessment of Substantial – An attack is likely. The funding is used for a Prevent Co-ordinator and a Prevent Education Officer. National figures highlight that the highest number of referrals are linked males aged 15-20 and who are linked to extreme right-wing radicalisation. This picture is reflected in Newcastle. Nationally, it is highlighted that young people are potentially being groomed online via social media platforms. Board members highlighted ongoing work by M-SET (online exploitation) and the Learning and Development Committee (online safety). The Board agreed to receive a further update in 6 months-time. 

	Strategic Annual Plan
NSAB members had submitted their self-assessments for 2021 and these would be used to inform the Board’s Strategic Annual Plan for 2022-23. It was acknowledged that there would need to be some priorities within this year’s plan which would need to be carried forward to next year’s plan.

	Safeguarding Adults Review Committee
The Committee are planning a thematic review around self-neglect which will include a survey and a workshop for staff to share their experiences and views in more detail.  

	Learning and Development Committee
It was highlighted that the new e-learning provider, Me Learning, had gone live in early December 2021. Other e-learning/online resources were also being added to the website to compliment the core e-learning offer: https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/e-learning/ 

	Improving Practice Committee

The Improving Practice Committee had received an updated MSP Scorecard which had highlighted improvements in the two main performance indicators – people being asked their desired outcomes and support and representation for people who lack mental capacity. In the next period, the Committee would look to support the review of the NSAB policy and procedures.  

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 9 March 2022 


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/ 
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